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tive, in other words, to see the signals as the engineman
sees them. A good practice, therefore, is for the signal
supervisor, assistant supervisor or maintenance foreman
to ride locomotives over their territories at regular sched-
uled intervals. During such trips, as well as in conversa-
tion at other times with enginemen, road foreman of en-
gines, and others, various ideas may be expressed which
will lead to improvements in signals from the standpoint
of enginemen as users of the signaling.

Improved Signal

Performance

Tue prevention of failures of signal apparatus, which
may cause unnecessary delays to trains, is becoming in-
creasingly important in this post-war period when many
railroads are inaugurating new fast trains as well as re-
ducing the running time of other important through pas-
senger and freight trains. Therefore, more than ever be-
fore, the signal department forces of the railways are now
faced with the problems of designing, constructing and
maintaining their equipment so that it rarely fails; and
if a failure does occur, to correct the trouble quickly,
thereby minimizing the number of trains which may be
delayed. This statement may seem trite because it covers
the whole work of a signal department, but nevertheless
when criticized by operating officers, many signal engi-
neers are now being faced with the necessity for new
viewpoints in order to improve signal performance.

Study Experience of Many

Many supervisors and maintainers have been in rail-
road service for years, and some of these men have been
on the same territories for extended periods, so that they
have acquired valuable information concerning ways of
inspecting their equipment to prevent failures, as well as
to locate and correct trouble when it occurs. Many of
these men have had special cases of trouble not as yet
encountered on other territories or on other railroads. A
complete explanation of the circumstances involved in
these instances would be helpful to other signalmen, espe-
cially to those who may not have been in maintainance
work very long. The information could be assembled in
the office of the supervisor or signal engineer, and then
prepared in mimeograph form for distribution to all main-
tenance forces, to be studied and kept on file.

This information may well be studied also by signal
engineers, office engineers, circuit designers and others
who are responsible-for the practices and equipment as
well as construction methods used. For example, if the
reports from the field show several signal failures and
resultant train delays caused by a certain type of material
or construction practices, the necessary corrective meas-
ures or changes should be developed and applied promptly,
rather than being hide-bound to so-called standard prac-
tices.

As an encouragement in this respect, Railway Signaling
invites readers to submit brief articles, each giving in
detail an explanation of an unusual case of signaling trou-
ble, which was located and corrected. Articles of this
character suitable for publication, which are received by
the editor by June 15, will he paid for at the rate of $5
each.
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